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September 4, 2024 
 
Emailed to engage@auc.ab.ca 
Alberta Utilities Commission 
Eau Claire Tower 
#1400, 600 Third Avenue SW 
Calgary AB T2P 0G5 
  
Attention: Alexey Starkov 
 
Dear Mr. Starkov: 
 
Re: Alberta Utilities Commission (“AUC”) Bulletin 2024-16 

Consultation on Improvement to Transmission Rate Proceedings 
ENMAX Power Corporation (“EPC”) Outline 

On August 20, 2024 the AUC issued Bulletin 2024-16 (the “Bulletin”) announcing its intention to 
initiate a consultation on improvements to rates proceedings for transmission utilities. In the 
Bulletin, the Commission indicated areas where it was seeking feedback to improve the 
effectiveness of transmission rate proceedings. The AUC also requested parties who intend to 
participate in the September 12, 2024 virtual roundtable to provide a short outline summarizing 
what they intend to discuss at the roundtable.  

EPC intends to address all of the items listed in the Bulletin. It also wishes to address the following 
items:  

• the $0.5 million business case threshold for capital projects/programs set in EUB Bulletin 
2006-025.1; 

• the threshold for post-implementation reviews (“PIRs”) 

• the threshold to determine the issues lists (for both capital projects/programs and O&M 
incremental cost items); and 

• the process-related initiatives the Commission piloted in EPC’s 2023-2025 Transmission 
GTA,2 including: 

o MFR schedules; 

 
1 EUB Bulletin 2006-025, Minimum Filing Requirements, at PDF page 126. May 8, 2006. 
2 See paragraph 5 and Appendix A of Exhibit 27581-X0005. 
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o issues lists; 

o pre-filing technical sessions; 

o pre-hearing case management meetings;  

o post-filing technical sessions;  

o information requests process; and  

o the process for dealing with motions. 

 

Finally, EPC may also address additional items identified by other stakeholders.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
 
Dean Stanghetta 
Vice President, Regulatory 
ENMAX Corporation 


